

Darien Public Schools
Department of Nursing Services
January, 2023

Dear Parent/Guardian of Incoming Kindergarten Students for the 2023-2024 School Year:

We welcome you and your child to the Darien Public School System. Below please find important information on health documents required for your child to be enrolled.

Health Assessment Record: All students enrolling in Kindergarten must have a physical examination before they may enter school per Connecticut Law (P.A. 94-103, Section 10-206) The physical examination must be documented on the State of CT Department of Education Health Assessment Record form (HAR-3), also known as the “blue form” or its equivalent, and must include an up-to-date immunizations record* per State of Connecticut Guidelines State of CT Immunization Requirements.  Please be sure to have Part 1 (health history) completed and signed by the parent/guardian. A physical examination performed outside the United States is only accepted if done by a health care provider licensed to practice medicine in the United States.

The Kindergarten physical examination must be dated no earlier than 365 days prior to the first day of school for the 2023-24 school year (on or after August 28, 2022). If, at the time of online registration, you do not have a current HAR, you will have the option to click “N” and submit forms at a later date. In doing this, your child will be pre-registered, with their enrollment pending until a current and complete HAR form is provided directly to your school nurse for review.  Please do not upload outdated or incomplete health documents during the online registration process. 

It is recommended that your practitioner assess your child for risk of exposure to Tuberculosis. If your child is considered to be at high risk, a Tuberculosis Skin Test is required with the health examination. Students originally from high Tuberculosis burden countries entering Connecticut schools for the first time, must receive a Tuberculosis Skin Test. For a complete list of high burden countries, please visit http://www.stoptb.org/countries/tbdata.asp.

If your child has any life-threatening food allergies, chronic illness, or other health challenge requiring nursing care or medication at school, please contact the school nurse at your child’s school as soon as possible. The nurses can guide you through any paperwork and school procedures necessary to prepare for your child’s safe entry into the Darien Public Schools. 

Please note, your child will not be admitted into Darien Public Schools until a Darien Public School Nurse has reviewed the new entrant’s completed health assessment and immunization records and has determined they are in compliance with Connecticut and Darien Board of Education regulations. Any questions on the above should be directed to the school nurse where your child is attending school, as listed below. 

Sincerely,

Emily Merritt, FNP, MSN, RN
Director of Nursing Services
230.655.3981 ext. 2304
emerritt@darienps.org
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